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March 9, 2007

NYS Division of Parole

Attn: Certificate Review Unit

          Felix Rosa, Director

97 Central Ave.

Albany, New York 12206

RE: APPLICATION FOR CERTIFICATE OF RELIEF FROM DISABILITY


Pamela King


D.o.B. 12/01/1957


SS # 437-11-6109
Dear Mr. Felix Rosa,


Please accept this communication as formal notice of legal representation.  Ms. Pamela King has retained Monroe County Legal Assistance Center as her counsel and we request that MCLAC be listed as Ms. King’s attorneys.  Furthermore, we request that any communication in regards to Ms. King’s application for a Certificate of Relief from Disability be directed to our offices.


In response to your letter dated February 28, 2007 we disagree with the Certificate Review Unit’s position that it may not issue a Certificate to an individual who resides in the State of New York and was convicted of a felony or misdemeanor in another jurisdiction.  We respectfully direct the Certificate Review Unit’s attention to NY Corrections Law § 703 Certificates of relief from disabilities issued by the board of

parole Subsection (1)(b) stating “the state board of parole shall have the power to issue a certificate of relief from disabilities to: any  eligible  offender  who  resides within this state and whose judgment  of  conviction  was  rendered  by  a  court   in   any   other jurisdiction”.


It is our position that NY Corrections Law § 703 (1) (b) clearly articulates the legislatures intent to extend the relief granted by the issuance of a Certificate to individuals who reside in the State of New York but were convicted in any other jurisdiction.

Furthermore, Ms. King’s field of employment is in the field of health care and under recent developments in the regulation of the field Ms. King’s single felony conviction from the State of Florida would disqualify her from employment.  Without the relief created by the New York Certificate Ms. King would be disenfranchised from the field of employment she has spent nearly a lifetime working in and this sort of disenfranchisement is precisely the type of disability Certificates were intended to remedy.


Please feel free to contact me at my direct number (585) 295-5627 if you have any questions.







__________________________________







Jason Douglas Hoge







Re-Entry Attorney
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